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June 1, 2006

- VIA ELECTRONIC DELIVERY –

Ms. Blanca S. Bayó, Director

Division of the Commission Clerk and

 Administrative Services
Florida Public Service Commission

2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard

Tallahassee, Florida 32399


Re:
Docket No. 060198-EI
Dear Ms. Bayó:


In Order No. PSC-06-0351-PAA-EI, issued in the above docket on April 25, 2006 (the “Order”), the Commission directed each investor-owned electric utility to file plans and estimated implementation costs by June 1, 2006 for ongoing storm preparedness with respect to ten initiatives set forth in the order.  In compliance with Commission’s direction, I am enclosing for filing in the above docket Florida Power & Light Company’s plan entitled “Storm Preparedness Initiatives” (the “FPL Plan”).

The FPL Plan is organized into ten sections that address each initiative in the Order separately.  For each initiative, the FPL Plan first describes FPL’s existing programs and activities.  In most instances, those existing programs and activities satisfy all or a substantial portion of the initiative’s requirements.  The FPL Plan then discusses the incremental programs and activities, if any, that would be required in order to fully satisfy the requirements of the initiative.  Next, when FPL believes that the purposes of the initiative could be achieved more cost-effectively and appropriately by an alternative to the specific requirements set forth in the Order, the FPL Plan describes FPL’s proposed alternative (this is consistent with the flexibility afforded in the Order for utilities to propose alternatives that are “equivalent or better in terms of cost and avoiding future storm damages”).  Finally, the FPL Plan estimates the timetable and costs for implementing the incremental programs and activities required to address the Commission’s requirements and, where applicable, FPL’s alternative.
FPL’s proposed programs and activities are based on the best information currently available.  It is important for the Commission to recognize, however, the limitations on current information concerning subjects such as the nature and cause of storm damage and the effectiveness of various storm readiness and hardening measures in limiting storm damage and enhancing storm recovery.  Such information is, by its nature, generated only in storm conditions, and Florida has been fortunate until recently to have had a long period of relatively low storm activity.  As FPL and others gather additional storm-related information, it may become apparent that elements of the FPL Plan can be accomplished more effectively and efficiently by other means.  If and when that occurs, FPL may propose changes to the FPL Plan for the Commission’s review and approval.

Finally, FPL would like to thank the Commission and its Staff for the opportunity to evaluate the proposed initiatives.  FPL looks forward to continuing to work with the Commission and Staff in evaluating and addressing those initiatives.    
Please feel free to call me at 305-552-3867 if you have any questions about this filing.





Sincerely,






/s/ John T. Butler





John T. Butler

Enclosure

cc:
Parties of record and interested persons (w/encl.)
